
From: Yeong Ik Kim  
Sent: 06 November 2023 12:01 
To: Planning 
Subject: Resident's opinion on the developer's demolish plan of the Travelodge 
block 
 
Dear Camden Planning Committee, 

 

I hope this mail finds you well. 

 

I am Yeong Ik Kim, a resident of Camden. 

 

To my knowledge, the developer offered the plan of demolishing the historical 

buildings and building a new/'modern' building at the corner of Museum Street 

and High Holborn. (2023/2510/P and 2023/2653/L).  

 

However, it is neither a modern building nor a new developing plan, but a 

monstrous concrete complex building plan. This area is a historical part of 

London's central area, which is surrounded by many historical, eco-friendly and 

humane traditional buildings that stand for British identity.   
 
Imagine, if this central London is filled with monstrous, inhumane concrete 

buildings and the British Museum is surrounded by window-wall 'modern (in 

reality, the Soviet-style)' buildings, who will visit and love this city?  
 
As to this matter, His Majesty the King has also been insisting on his correct 

and insightful view that the traditional face of London should be protected, and 

the inhumane developing plans must be adjusted by reflecting the British 

identity and tradition.  
 
I do believe that the Camden Planning Committee members are also a lover of 

British culture, history and identity. I do believe that all members of the 

Camden Planning Committee are loyal to their sovereign, the King.  
 
For these reasons, I would like to suggest you to make a right decision on 

16th this month not only for lovers of British culture, history,Camden but also 

for the entire of Britain.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Best regards, 
Yeong Ik Kim  



 

Yeong Ik Kim 
PhD Student in International Political Economy  
Department of European & International Studies 
School of Politics & Economics 
King's College London 
 


